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DIARY DATES 
 

FEBRUARY 2023 
 

Wed 1, 8, 15, 22 – Preps Rest Day  

 

Tue 21 – Bush Band Incursion 

 

Mon 27 - Curriculum Day  

Student Free Day 
 

Tue 28 – Whole School Photo 

Day 
 

MARCH 2023 

 

Wed 1 – Prep Rest Day 

 

Thu 2 – Bush Dance 

 

Mon 13 – Labour Day Public 

Holiday 
 

Thu 16 – Prep Pizza Night 
 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

ARE NUDE FOOD DAYS   

@ APPS 
 

      From the Principal Team 
School Awards 
Each week our classroom teachers select one student to receive a classroom 

award based on our school values, respect, integrity, resilience, inclusion and 

motivation. These awards are designed to encourage our students to aspire 

to meeting our values, rewarding and encouraging high level behaviours and 

mindsets. During the course of the year we aim that  every child will be 

recognised with a school award. Parents are notified if their child is receiving 

an award if they would like to attend our Friday afternoon assembly to watch.   

District Swimming Sports 
We are pleased to report that our students did 

well in the district swimming sports this week 

and four students will progress onto the 

Divisional finals. Our swim team, represented 

Amsleigh Park very well and we are very proud 

of them. Thanks to Miss Hayes who was at the 

pool by 6.45am on behalf of our school, it’s 

very much appreciated.  

XUNO  
Thank-you to families who are subscribed and regular users of XUNO. This 

online tool/App is our primary tool for communicating with our school families. 

Most messages go out via XUNO mail and therefore will be sent to the email 

accounts of all subscribers. In many instances this means that a family might 

receive the email to both parent’s email account. It is very important that the 

email account is active and checked regularly. Please note that we will not 

send urgent messages via XUNO, and we will always contact parents via 

phone in this instance. 

Commencing in 2023 we will be sending our notices for excursions and 

programs via XUNO which includes payment and electronic permission. The 

permission is a two-step process that includes a special SMS code. These 

notices can be accessed from the XUNO dashboard, and it is a relatively easy 

process to complete. You will still have the option to pay via BPay, which 

remains our preferred method of payment. If you have any issues with this 

process, please contact the general office.  

Tree Management  
Recently one of our mature gum trees lost a large limb causing concern for 

all. Fortunately, there was no-one nearby when it fell.  I want to reassure our 

community that we are actively managing our trees, and in December 2022 

an arborist completed an audit of all trees on our school site. We do this audit 

every couple of years to identify trees that need maintenance or removal.  As 

a result, several trees have been identified for removal or significant pruning 

and will be undertaking $10,000 of works during this term. The tree that lost a 

limb has been subject to monitoring, but it was not identified by the arborist 

as needing any work.  Following the loss of this limb we have requested a 

further inspection of this tree; hence a barrier remains around the area. If 

required, the tree will be removed.  

Curriculum Day and School Photos 
Monday 27th Feb will be a curriculum day at Amsleigh Park PS – so no school 

for children on this day. All day care will be available with YLV.  

Tuesday 28th Feb is whole school photo day.  

 

DUE BY DATES: 
 

Feb 17 - Book Club Issue 1 Orders  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COPIES OF ALL NEWSLETTERS ARE 

AVAILABLE ON 

OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE. 



 

 

THE AMSLEIGH BUZZ 

 
COVID-19 

School life has settled into a nice rhythm in 2023 and we can see our students are relaxed and happy. It’s 

great to be able to say this, given the past few years. At the risk of being unpopular we do need to remind 

our community that COVID-19 is still with us, like it or not. This has been pretty evident recently with a couple 

of staff, including myself, and several students being infected. 

Unfortunately, in my case it resulted in a nasty illness. I’m sharing this in good 

faith to remind everyone that we need to keep a ‘relaxed vigilance’ in 

place for COVID-19. Current strains are known to be highly virulent and can 

result in a serious illness for both children and adults.  

Please remember that students are still required to stay home if they have 

symptoms such as a sore throat, sniffle etc. even if it seems like a minor 

thing. Taking this cautious approach lessens the chance we will have a 

super spreader event that could lead to multiple staff and students being 

absent for an extended period. We will continue to send home students 

who have any symptoms whilst at school and we hope you understand the 

need to do this in the best interests of all students and staff.  If anyone needs 

rapid test kits please come to the office, who can provide you with a box 

for testing your child/ren.  

Tutor Learning Initiative  
The Victorian State Government has funded the tutor learning initiative for 2023 to support learning catch up. 

The Tutor Learning Initiative (TLI) is worth $200+ million across State Government Schools which is an 

unprecedented investment of a program on this nature. This funding is being used to employ tutor teachers 

to work with students who fell behind in their learning. Typically, students participating in the TLI will have made 

less than 12 months of learning growth in 2021. 

Our Tutor Learning Teachers are Mrs De Fazio, Mrs Dimopoulos and Mrs Kennedy. It’s an excellent team who 

have done a fantastic job in getting the program established. Tutoring sessions have already commenced. 

Students in our TLI participate in 3 x weekly sessions (Small group) with the tutor teacher, focusing on areas 

that were identified by their teachers. The main focus areas for tutoring are Number, Reading and Writing, 

and there are also many incidental benefits, such as the development of confidence, independence, 

building self-esteem and persistence. 

Parental Communication Policy  
At Amsleigh Park PS we are committed to effective communication and ensuring that appropriate 

opportunities exist for parents to raise any concerns and ask questions related to their child's education, 

wellbeing and progress.  

Typically, parents will need to make an appointment to meet with their child’s teacher, especially if the matter 

needs an in-depth discussion.  A meeting such as this is best done at a mutually convenient time, where there 

is enough time to have a proper discussion. Please contact the teacher via XUNO or email if you wish to make 

an appointment with them.  

Before school is not a convenient time to contact teachers as they are usually making final preparations for 

teaching. A brief message is usually Ok before school, so long as a lengthy discussion is not required. After 

school is the best time and our teachers will endeavour to fit this in around our regular meetings, which are 

held on Mondays and Wednesdays. If anyone has any questions about this policy, which was developed and 

approved by the School Council, please contact me. The parent communication policy can also be 

accessed from our website. www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au  

School Promotion 
Each year we conduct a range of promotional activities so that prospective families find out about our school. 

Being hidden away in Oakleigh East is great, but it also means that some families do not even know we are 

here, even after we have placed materials at all local pre-schools and childcare centres. One thing we do 

know is that ‘word of mouth’ is one of the best forms of promotion, and a positive word often brings families 

along for a look. If anyone asks, encourage them to come along for a tour, and they can see all the great 

things that are happening. If you are still involved in local pre-schools or childcare please encourage other 

local families to visit Amsleigh Park for a tour.   
CCTV  
I want to inform our community, as a courtesy, that we have CCTV cameras all around 

Amsleigh Park PS. The purpose of these cameras is to provide security for our school 

campus out of school hours. CCTV is a very effective deterrent and helps us to ensure we 

are not subject to vandalism. The footage is kept for a period of two weeks and is only 

accessed if there is an issue. 

  

http://www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au/
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School Picnic 

A huge thank you to all parents, staff and students for a successful whole school picnic last 

week. We were lucky with a beautiful day for us to enjoy our local park. It was lovely to see 

the Grade 6 buddies with their Prep buddies, sharing a picnic lunch and getting to know one 

another through play. Thanks to all families who came along and made it a real community 

event.  

 

VHAP 

The Victorian High Ability Program (VHAP) has begun for 2023 at Amsleigh Park, with a group of our Grade 5 

& 6 students having been selected by the Department of Education to be a part of the enrichment program 

for English and Mathematics.  

The Victorian Government has again funded the Victorian High-Ability Program. This provides up to 

48,000 Victorian high-ability students in Years 5 to 8 (Year 5-6 at 

Amsleigh Park) at government schools the opportunity to 

participate in a 10-week online extension and enrichment 

program, in English and mathematics. 

The virtual program, delivered by Virtual School Victoria, will focus on extending and developing 

students' mathematic and English abilities.  

The Department of Education has centrally managed the selection process for the program based on 

students’ academic performance. The students at Amsleigh Park who are participating in this program 

commenced their first classes two weeks ago and have enjoyed meeting high ability students from other 

schools and their teacher from Virtual School Victoria. Congratulations to the students who have been 

selected to be in the program.  

The Resilience Project – Parent Resources 
We are again partnering with The Resilience Project this year at Amsleigh Park Primary School as part of our 

Social and Emotional Learning, to support the mental health and wellbeing of our 

school community. Keep an eye on Xuno, where we’ll shortly send out some parent 

resources related to The Resilience Project and how you can support your child/ren 

developing gratitude, empathy and mindfulness. Later this year, there will be a 

parent/carer seminar held. 

Year 6-7 Transition (Relevant for Year 6 families) 
The State-wide year 6-7 transition process will begin in the first week of next term, 

with all Grade 6 students in Victoria receiving a transition information pack. This 

pack will detail the transition process, including the relevant paperwork required 

to apply for secondary schools. Please keep an eye out for this very important 

information early next term. In the meantime, we encourage our senior students 

and their families to attend open days/night and tour Secondary Schools in the 

area to become familiar with the possible schools your child may attend. If 

interested, please contact your local Catholic or Independent Secondary Schools 

to inquire into their enrolment process, as they differ from the shared process of all 

Government Secondary Schools. Please feel free to contact me with any queries 

regarding transition either through the school office, or via email: rebecca.carr@education.vic.gov.au  

School Wide Positive Behaviour Support ~ SWPBS 

School Wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWPBS) is implemented at Amsleigh 

Park to improve the learning and wellbeing of all students. SWPBS is a whole 

school approach for creating a positive, safe and supportive school climate 

in which students can learn and develop.  

All staff are responsible for teaching the behaviour expectations, providing 

consistent positive feedback to students, and delivering consistent corrective 

feedback. The entire school, including the learning areas, walkways, toilets, and playgrounds are all 

considered part of the total learning environment. 

We have included the behaviour matrix for new parents to become familiar with. You will see that the matrix 

is based on our school values, with a breakdown of how people can show that value in different settings. Our 

students have been demonstrating many of the expected behaviours and have been acknowledged for 

their great choices in these areas. We look forward to celebrating our next school SWPBS reward very soon! 

Stay tuned! 

Michael Cormick   Bec Carr 

PRINCIPAL    ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL  

mailto:rebecca.carr@education.vic.gov.au
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FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE ADMIN TEAM..… 

 
Family Account Information 

 

Thanks to the families that have paid 2023 Parent Contributions. 

Please ensure that a completed Payment Advice Form is sent to the office so invoices can be processed, 

and payments allocated correctly. 

 

A copy of the 2023 Parent Contributions letter and Student Book Pack Ordering Information is available 

on our website.  www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au 

 

Student Medications 
 

A reminder that a Medical Action Plan, completed by a doctor, must be provided for any student 

medication (eg. Ventolin, Epi Pens, severe allergy medication) stored at the school office.  We cannot 

store or administer any medication without an Action Plan containing instructions from a doctor. Parents 

are required to provide up to date Action Plans and inform the school office of any changes to a 

student’s medical condition / action plan.  

This does not however, include occasional antibiotics. Wherever possible, parents should request 

antibiotic prescriptions that can be taken at home, ie Antibiotics that are required 3 times per day can 

be taken at home in the morning, on return from school and again at bedtime. For students that do 

require antibiotics at school, a parent must complete a medication authority form when handing 

medication into the office. All medication must be stored securely at the office for the safety of all 

students.  

It is recommended that students with hayfever etc. take their medication at home before school.  

 

Absences / Late Arrivals 
 

A reminder that all absences should be reported via Xuno. This ensures that Admin staff, who process all 

attendance data, including late arrivals and early exits are receiving the information in the first instance. 

Teachers are notified of the absence/late arrival during this process. If you wish to pass on any further 

information to teachers, please send them an additional email.  If unable to report via Xuno, absences 

can be advised by emailing the General Office or phoning the school and selecting “1” when prompted 

to leave an absence message. Students arriving late to school must be first signed in at the office by a 

parent before going to class. Parents should complete the sign in register, fill out a “Late Slip” and hand 

this to their child who will proceed on their own to their classroom and give the late slip to the teacher.  

 

School Emails – Check the email address you are sending / replying to 

 
When contacting classroom teachers, or responding to their emails via Xuno, remember to double 

check the ‘To’ address.   

Many emails meant for classroom teachers are arriving in the Amsleigh Park PS inbox, along with a huge 

number of other daily external emails. Replying to the school inbox may delay your communication 

being received by the classroom teacher in a timely manner and creates extra work for Admin staff. 

When responding to a teacher’s email, please refer to their email address that appears within their 

message and copy & paste that address into the address field. 

 

Thank you,                               

    

Karen Hogan 

Business Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au/
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APPS UNIFORM SHOP 
Located in the Thelma Baily Learning & Sporting Centre 

 

OPERATING HOURS – TERM 1 2023   
 Tuesday afternoons 3:00pm – 3:45pm  

 
Pay by Credit/Debit Card at the General Office prior to collecting items from the uniform shop 

 
* Email orders for new Uniform items to the general office – credit/debit card  payments only 

  
Please download & complete a copy of our uniform shop order form and send as a PDF to 

amsleigh.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au    
Any Back orders will be filled as soon as stock is available. 

 
In the event of incorrect sizing, please return unworn items/s with tags intact, together with the original 

packing slip that includes the child’s name, grade and the correct size required. 
 

A copy of the current approved uniform list/order form is available on our website 
www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au 

 
Libby Jumas 
Uniform Shop Co-Ordinator 
 
 

                   UNIFORM SHOP – 2nd HAND UNIFORMS & LOST PROPERTY 

 

Thank you to the families that donate quality used uniform items back to the school.  

Please ensure that items are clean and have had any name labels/naming removed prior to dropping off the 

items.   Second hand uniform items are only available to purchase during the Uniform Shop opening hours.   

We cannot take orders for second hand items, however requests for items to assist families experiencing 

financial hardship should be made at the General Office. 

 

As stock relies on donations from parents, and changes regularly, there is no guarantee on availability of 

items. Stock of second hand items is currently very low, if you have any items that you are 

happy to donate back to the school, please drop them into the general office. Thank you 
 

LOST PROPERTY – Sadly, there are many items in our lost property area in the canteen foyer. Named items 

are returned to class rooms by our wonderful volunteer helpers. Un-named items will be disposed of at the 

end of each term if not collected. Please ensure all of your childs belongings are clearly named and 

regularly check the Lost Property area if you are missing any items. 

 

Thank you, 

Admin Team 

 

http://www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au/
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Information for families 
 

 

Since the beginning of 2021, Amsleigh Park commenced using Xuno as our main 

communication tool with families, including newsletter distribution, absence 

notifications, student reports, communication with your child’s teacher, messages and 

reminders; permission forms and online payments.  

Xuno is a web-based school management software that has a website portal for use in a 

browser and an App, ‘Xuno Family” for use on smart phones or tablets.  

It is easy to use and is a vital tool to keep our parents informed about their child/ren’s 

school life and all things happening at Amsleigh Park.  

Bookings for “Get to Know You” & Parent Teacher interviews are also managed through 

Xuno. Parents can use Xuno to notify the school of any address/contact detail changes, 

absences, late arrivals etc. 

For new families - On enrolment, you should have received a welcome email from Xuno 

(please check your junk folder if not received in your inbox), with information on how to 

create your Xuno account. Please follow the instructions and links in the email, to create 

a Xuno account and password in your browser.   

As Xuno is our main communication tool, it is important that all families are signed up 

so they are aware of school information and events.  

Please contact the office if you require a Xuno welcome email to be resent. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Amsleigh Admin Team 
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